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SECRETARY LANDRY ANNOUNCES NEW HIRE AT  
OLD GOVERNOR’S MANSION 

 
BATON ROUGE, La. — Secretary of State Nancy Landry is proud to announce a new hire at the Louisiana 
Department of State. Dr. Sinella Aghasi will serve as the Director of the Old Governor's Mansion. In her role, 
Dr. Aghasi will enhance the Old Governor's Mansion as a cornerstone of Louisiana’s cultural heritage, 
collaborating with tourism and economic development agencies to elevate this historic site.  
 
“I am incredibly pleased that we were able to bring Dr. Aghasi onto our team. She brings a tremendous amount 
of unique experience and specialized knowledge to the Old Governor’s Mansion,” Landry said. “I am proud to 
count Dr. Aghasi among our amazing staff who tirelessly serve the people of Louisiana with honor and 
integrity, day in and day out.” 
 
Dr. Aghasi holds a Doctorate in Music and Nonprofit Management from Louisiana State University. She 
previously served as Associate Executive Director of Kid’s Orchestra, Director of Education for the Arts 
Council of Greater Baton Rouge, and Associate Director of Opera Louisiane. Dr. Aghasi has also been 
recognized as one of Baton Rouge Business Report’s Forty Under 40. 
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